Lenzie Community CouncilMinutes of Zoom meeting on 18th August 2020

		ACTION
	This meeting was called principally to progress the business of the Scottish Towns Partnership project and was held on the day before a monthly meeting would normally have taken place in August. The opportunity was taken to deal with some items of regular business and these are minuted, together with a summary of the STP discussion.	
1.0	ATTENDANCE	
1.1	Present - Rosemary Craig; Tony Miles; Tom Gray; Aileen Mundy; Christine Morrison; Suzanne Smith; Mark Billington; Gayle McNeil	
1.2	Apologies - Drena O'Malley	
2.0	MINUTES OF 15 TH JULY 2020 VIRTUAL MEETING	
	Acceptance of the minutes was proposed by Suzanne Smith and seconded by Tony Miles.	
3.0	MATTERS ARISING	
3.1	Town Centre Recovery project – A list of 14 businesses supported in the first round of PPE supply was received (see separate note attached to email 19/08/2020 from Tony Miles.) Various actions were agreed on further PPE purchase and distribution, digital marketing and signage.	
4.0	PLANNING	
4.1	Weekly lists - The Planning Convener had provided a summary of applications on the weekly lists covering July to August and these did not appear to be contentious.	
4.2	Local Development Plan 2 – EDC plan to meet in virtual session on Thursday 20 th August to receive LDP2, which runs to over 4,000 pages. A link to the plan had been obtained and the Council meeting will be open to the public via Youtube.	
4.3	Site at Woodilee Road – The Planning Convener has been informed that this application has been withdrawn.	
4.4	Tattoo Parlour – There is a proposal for a Tattoo Parlour (requiring change of use) in one of the vacant shops on Alexandra Avenue.	
5.0	CORRESPONDENCE	
5.1	Kelvin River path - A proposal on behalf of LCDT was received suggesting that a walkway between Torrance and the Allander River could be made. A reply was given that parts of this route are already walkable and the EDC Access Forum has such a route under consideration. The Forum has not met for some time, as the key post of Access Officer has not been filled since retiral of the previous post holder. Enquiries have been made as to the current state of route development and the future of the Access Forum, on which the Secretary represents LCC.	TG

Lenzie Community CouncilMinutes of Zoom meeting on 18th August 2020

		ACTION
5.2	Schools Traffic – A resident letter has been received, drawing attention to traffic congestion on Myrtle Avenue, caused by vehicles stopping to deliver pupils to Lenzie Academy. On the other hand, it is noted that travel to school is being dealt with in a better way in the case of Lenzie Meadow School. Members noted that the school term has only just started and many parents will be concerned about pupils safety getting to school.	
6.0	DATE OF NEXT MEETING	
	The next meeting would normally be on 16 th September	